BOROUGH  OF  MONTGOMERY

EMERGENCY  MANAGEMENT  AGENCY
Dennis M. Gruver, EMA Coordinator,   553 School House Road,  Montgomery,  Pa.  17752

Telephone: 570-547-6777 - Cell phone:  570-419-2873 - email:  ema61@windstream.net
Meeting room and equipment building:   40 Thomas Avenue

Borough EOC:  570-547-1671 - Fire Hall EOC:  570-547-1380

Les Gruver, Administrative Assistant  -  Telephone 570-547-1130 – cellphone 570-220-8513 - email: lgruver1@windstream.net.
INTERNET  WEBSITE:   www.montgomeryboroughema.org
September 5, 2017

The regular monthly meeting of the Borough of Montgomery Emergency Management Agency will be held:

THURSDAY,  SEPTEMBER 14, 2017 - 7:00 PM
WAYNE  SIMON   will provide the refreshments.

NOTES FROM OUR EMA COORDINATOR, DENNIS GRUVER
On Sunday, September 10, 2017, members of the Mifflinburg Fire Dept and other volunteers will make their 9/11 march starting at Hughesville Fire Dept.  The start time will be 3:00am and they are expected to be in the Montgomery area about 5:00am.  I will set up Utility 630 in front of the "Welcome to Montgomery" sign across from my residence and offer cold water to the walkers as they pass.  If anyone would care to join me please let me know by Saturday night or just show up around 4:45 Sunday morning.  Station 13 will also be out to great the walkers.

On Monday, September 11, 2017, the annual 9/11 Memorial Motorcycle Ride will take place.  The Memorial Service starts at 5:00pm. and the ride moves at 6:00.  Leslie and I will have IMU-630 as parade command set up in front of station 12.  This year with a late start it will be getting dark until the last of the cycles pass thru Montgomery.  We will place Light Tower 630 to light the intersection of School House Road and Route 405. Malvin will operate the unit.  Station 13 Fire police will cover the intersections.  IMU-630 will monitor County Wide, Fire Police and Borough Repeater Frequencies.  If there are any EMA volunteers available to take the trucks toward Muncy and advise all when the riders arrive in the area, let Leslie or myself know. 

Many Thanks to Malvin, Ryan and Steve who were able to find a dry day and a warm roof to apply 10 gal. of roof sealer on our meeting room.  This should last for quite some time.  Good Job Well Done. 

Our back-up power supply for the Community Repeater has arrived and will be in operation by the end of the week.  The new unit will provide 12 to 24 hours of operation time, depending on use of the repeater, in case of commercial power failure. 

Thanks to all who assisted with the Station 13 Centennial parade. 

The meeting is next week so please try to attend and help plan our next event.  Are we all prepared for the possibilities of a hurricane visit?  In your trips around town if you note anything that could block water flow thru our town let it be known so the problem can be corrected before the stream is on the rise 










DENNIS 

